Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes  

Location: Independence INC 2001 Haskell Avenue Lawrence, Kansas 66046
Date: November 19, 2011
Time: 2:00-4:00PM
OFFICERS: Chikako Mochizuki, President; Rob Tabor, Vice President; Cheryl Miller, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer

MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob Fuller, Brendie Latar, Luther Fuller, Athena Johnson, Ron and Cheryl Miller, Chikako Mochizuki, Sidney Roedel, Rob and Susan Tabor. In addition, we had 2  guests present, Rachel Magario, and Sergio Guerra 
MEETING COMMENCEMENT: Chikako called the meeting to order at 2:12 p.m. Greetings were extended and introductions were made.
OFFICERS’ REPORT:


President’s Report: Reflecting upon  the State Convention held October 21 through October 23, Chikako noted that almost everyone from the Jayhawk chapter was able to participate and that Rachel was our state scholarship winner. Chikako extended thanks to all who helped.

Washington Seminar is being held the first part of February, and Chikako advised that the state affiliate is planning to provide financial assistance for 10 people in the amount of $800.00, so we are urged to give our names to Chikako if we are planning to attend so that she can give those names to the state president. 

Vice President’s Report: Rob thanked everyone for their patience and flexibility in using the kitchen for our meeting instead of our regular meeting room as other activities were taking place. 

Secretary’s Report: There was no secretary’s report.

Treasurer’s Report: Bob reported that we currently have a balance of $723.44, with nothing outstanding. The State Convention nut sales grossed $720.00. 

Bob reminded us that we had previously discussed the possibility of giving Independence, Inc. a token of our appreciation for their willingness to allow us to use their facilities for our meetings. He suggested that since we have a good balance at the moment, perhaps this would be a good time to present Independence, Inc. with a monetary thank you. After some discussion as to the dollar amount of the donation, Bob made a motion that we present Independence, Inc. with a check for $75.00. Susan seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved.  

OLD BUSINESS: 
Chikako reflected on our “Meet the Blind Month” event in October. This event has traditionally included an informational table in front of the Mercantile Bank in order to create some visibility. The second event that is held during “Meet the Blind Month” is the presentation of a mayor’s proclamation for White Cane Safety Day. Though it was not held this year, usually we have a third event during “Meet the Blind Month”, that being the Walk for Independence. This year we also made an attempt to register voters, however we were not successful in getting anyone registered, and it was suggested that next year we might consider advertising that we will be there to register voters. The pros and cons of moving locations for next year’s informational table were weighed., and the consensus was that it would be best to try to get the same location again next year. 
In regards to the presentation of the mayor’s proclamation, Chikako advised us that Dr. Maurer has suggested that someone other than the chapter president represent the NFB in receiving the proclamation. Therefore, Chikako is encouraging someone else to receive the proclamation next year and urging us toward better attendance. Rob asserted that in order for people to attend, it would be beneficial to arrange for some type of coordinated transportation. After further discussion, it was agreed that it was important to continue the mayor’s proclamation and that in addition to that, we should pursue some other media campaigns. Rob mentioned media outlets such as the Hank Booth morning show and public radio. Chikako suggested that media kits might be prepared and distributed. A blog was also suggested. Rachel brought to our attention the possibility of going into the schools to educate the public. Susan moved that a media committee be formed and chaired by Rachel. Athena seconded the motion and the motion carried.
OUT OF AGENDA ITEM: In light of the fact that the Christmas season is swiftly approaching, Rachel advised us about a potential fundraiser that she is familiar with. The fund raiser would involve purchasing discount cards for $15.00. These cards would entitle the bearer to discounts at local restaurants. The chapter would retain $10.00 from each sale and would pay the card company $5.00. The cards to not have to be prepaid for, and there is no time limit as to how long we can take to sell the cards, although there is an expiration date on the cards. Rachel was uncertain about the name of the company, but she has worked with them before and is quite confident in them. Rachel will provide informative details to Chikako, and Rob proposed that pending approval of the officers upon receipt of the information that Rachel will provide, we move forward on this fund raising project. Susan seconded the motion, and it was approved unanimously.
It was decided that in lieu of a December business meeting, we will have a social event. Following considerable discussion, the consensus was that we would like to get together on the tenth of December at 5:30 and have dinner at Bambino’s. Chikako volunteered to try to arrange this with Bambino’s. Should this not work with Bambino’s schedule, we will try to meet at the Oriental Bistro.
NEW BUSINESS: The only order of new business concerned the NFB State Convention November 10 through November 12. It will be hosted by our chapter. It will be held in Lawrence at the Holidome, as it was the last time that we hosted the state convention. Chikako noted that we will be responsible for the hospitality room, as well as many other organizational tasks. Susan is continuing to work on the logistics and is looking into having some pre-programs. One venue under consideration is a shop down town called “Sweet”. They specialize in baking. Because the weekend of the convention is not on a game day, the room rate at the Holidome will be less expensive than it was the previous time that we hosted the convention. The contract has been prepared and was due to expire the day before our November meeting. As of that date, it was awaiting Donna’s signature. This will be an ongoing item of discussion. 
MISCELLANEOUS: The presidential release from the NFB national office was played. 
On behalf of our chapter, Bob Fuller presented the director of Independence, Inc., StaceySchwartz, with a check for $75.00 as a token of our appreciation for being allowed to use the facilities.
KNOWLEDGE BASED PRESENTATION: Rob Tabor gave a presentation entitled, The Blind Get I T Done Through CAVI. CAVI stands for the Cissco Academy for the Visually Impaired. Cissco is a technology company. Among other things, they have a vigorous curriculum leading to certifications at three different levels. Rob is currently enrolled in the A+ curriculum. Rob has been enrolled in this class since August. CAVI premises its academy upon the idea that a person who is blind can become a competent computer technician and can teach others to do the same. Rob noted that the courses are quite reasonable cost wise. An audio clip of a portion of a practice quiz was played so that we could get an idea of the interactive nature of the class. Rob enthusiastically encouraged those present to check into the classes if they are technologically inclined.
MEETING ADJOURNMENT: It was moved, seconded and approved that the meeting be adjourned. The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cheryl Miller

